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was outstanding . I am a
and they do make good p

Our speaker Phil Kasper was
very enlightening about our
nuclear programs and how they are
protected from terrorists. His
visual aids made it look like when
you have a barbeque, and all you
need is two Ibs. of briquettes, and
an Albertson briefcase.

The President's MHessags Nugget, Ray Hoyt says our membership is even with
. - last year after having to drop some people for various
Another great night at the reasons . Now our membership will start to grow and

§ Footprinters. The food at the Nugget

With the new members that were sworn in at the

reach our goal of 13 new members by the end of the
year .

Thanks to Jean Tomlinson and Shirley Blume for
their help as “GREETERS” they made the “Pot of
Gold” go smoothly, and Jay Tomlinson for leading
us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

See you on the 20th of Oct.

pie freak,
i€es.

Dorman

September’s
New
Members

PLEASE CALL

YES OR NO

BY 10/9 FOR
THE 10/16
MEETING

Our September meeting
was a great success. We had
a good turnout and good
food. Phil Kasper gave a
wonderful talk, educating us on the nature
of weapons grade plutonium and what it
takes to protect our nuclear facilities from
those who would do us harm. A number of
new members were sworn in. Our chapter
just keeps growing. A well done to you all.

Our October 16th meeting will be at the
Topaz Lodge. This will be the last one
there for the season. The dinner will be
$17.00. We will have two speakers, Steve

v

Dorman/Em 265-9096

Thaler and Michael Beam of the China gayl l"_ama 267-4355
Springs Youth Camp. I look forward to ennis 782-8474
seeing you all. Fred/Ann 266-3435
At the last meeting, at The Carson Nug- Or send E-mail to:
get, someone forgot a table cover. It is now Hersey.4-way@775.net

in my possession. I my be reached at 782-
8474. Otherwise, I shall bring it to our next
meeting.

Dennie
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Sometimes I lie awake at night and ask, “Why Me?” ¥

Then a voice answers, “Nothing personal, your name just happened to come up.”
Chartes Sthule
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The Sec'y/ Tneas. Mescage

Mid-Winter Grand Board Meeting

The Grand Board of Directors have scheduled their mid-
M winter meeting for Friday and Saturday February 6-7,
2004 at the Ramada Inn University in Fresno, CA. The
actual meeting sessions both days are usually over by
noon. Our Chapter President Dorman Dane, our Chapter member on the
Grand Board of Directors Clay Hill, and I are planning to attend. This
meeting is open to any Footprinter who wants to attend; if you are
interested, please contact me for the particulars.

December Potluck

The December 2003 chapter meeting (barring any repeats of last year's
hurricane-force winds!) will again be a potluck at the Hoyt’s residence in
the Johnson Lane area. It is scheduled for Sunday, Dec. 14% at 2:00
pm. Please bring your favorite finger food, hors d’oeuvres, desserts, etc.
Larna and I will provide all liquid refreshments. With the exception of
last year, this has become an annual tradition with Chapter 72. THERE

WILL BE NO POT OF GOLD IN DECEMBER.

Chapter Polo Shirts

There has been some interest in re-ordering more polo shirts (navy blue,
green, white or yellow). These are the ones with the small logo on the
left front, and the chapter name and number on the left sleeve, that
some of us have been wearing for the past few months. In order to
expedite things, anyone who is interested in ordering one or more shirts,
please contact me by phone or e-mail (267-4355 or
hoytrni@nanosecond.com) with color, size, and how many. They will be
priced at $25 each. You may pay for them upon delivery.  More—>

Membership

We continue to grow! Since July 1, we have sworn in 16
new members. The grace period for paying the current
year dues expires September 30 (3 days from now as I
write this column). It appears that we will lose 16
members due to non-renewal. I am confident that we will
overcome those losses and again have a net gain in
members this year.

Ray

PS - I had dinner Friday (9/26) at Grady and Norma’s new
place in Sun City West, AZ. They convey to all their very
best.

From the Vewolerten Ediron

Almost in the “Be careful what you wish for”
category—You may remember that | congratu-
lated the DCSO and Warren Thayer for coming
up with more things for the Citizen’s Patrol volun-
teers to do. Well, they've done it again! It's my privilege to an-
nounce two new programs sponsored by the DCSO and imple-
mented by the Citizen’s Patrol.

First is the Home Security Check program. It involves inspec-
tion of your home against a list of security items. This includes
locks, window placement, perimeter security, and more. The
second is the Home Safety Check program. This reviews safety
features such as electrical cords and plugs, loose boards, wall
mountings in unsafe positions, and much more. Again, this is
against a checklist provided by DCSO.

Many of the Citizen Patrol staff have been trained and are ready
to take appointments for your inspections which they will fit into
their patrol schedules This is good stuff folks, take advantage of
itt We're just starting with these programs about October 1. If
either or both of these services interest you please contact War-
ren Thayer, myself, Sgt. Tom Mezzetta at DCSO, or stop by your
local Sheriff's substation to request inspections. The results are
suggestions based on the DCSO experience, there is nothing
you are required to implement.

Sgt. Mezzetta is also currently holding Neighborhood Watch
sessions in case you weren't aware of this. That's another very

worthy program.
Paul

- - From The Sheriff - -

Just for your information, the Sheriff's Office issued
4,731 traffic citations from July 1, 2002 to June 30, 2003.
Our number one complaint is traffic and probably al-
ways will be. Speeding in areas that are relatively "open”
seems to give drivers a green light to travel faster than
the posted speed limit at many times. The violators
never realize that they are traveling as fast as they are.

As of the end of August, school zones became a greater
concern of ours and I ask every driver to slow down in
these sensitive areas. If at any time you witness a reck-
less driver, please write down the license plate number,
description of the driver (if available) and the make of
the vehicle, and call Sgt. Tom Mezzetta at 782-9931.
Tom will contact the driver and will verbally warn the
person of his actions.

Stkerify Ron Pienini
&

¥ October Birthdays &

Alice Duvall 5
John Coyle

Shaaron Snead 1
Nadine Nowosad 7

Anna Hansen 11 Suzi Pippin 13

Roy Stephenson 20 Richard Caesar 22

Bruce Folker 22 Ken Bryant 27
Ray Hoyt 31

AFEEEEECEEORREOECEED
- Take Your Pick! -

Dorman Dane

Armed and On A Damn Drone
A Random End Adorned Man
A Mad Dr. Neon No drama end

Dad, Ma, Enron

Bob Hope on Presidents:

“I have performed for 12 presidents
and entertained only six”
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Minden - Douglas
Elks Lodge

William K. “Bill” Depew, P.ER.
(775) 246-4405
Commitied to Elkdom - “Iavoived in Retisement”’
528 Yellow Jacket
Dayton , Nevada 89403

THE TRIDENT GROUP

Investigations &
Management Consulting

T16

Ray Hoyt

P O Box 3777

Carson City, NV 89702-3777
Phone/Fax: (775)884-1432
TridentHSW(@aol.com

GARDNERVILLE

STRESS BUSTERS MASSAGE THERAPY

“You Can’t Afford Not Too!”

Cheryl D. Morris, L.M.T.
AMTA Advanced Massage Therapist

(775) 783-8060 Office
(775) 790-0273 Cell

1408 Industrial Way #5
_Gardnerville, NV 09410

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT
ASSOCIATION, INC.

Lon Curtis
Grand President 1986-'87

PO Box 1341
Hamilton City, CA 95951

Police Captain, Ret.
{530) 826-0858

FRANCISCO’S

MEXICAN RESTAURANT

FRANCISCO & MARISOL SANCHEZ

1588 Hwy 395

Minden, NV 89423 775.782.6496

e Banc of America

Investment Services, Inc.

Jay E. Tomlinson, Jr., CFP®
Vice President/Investments
Financial Advisor

Tel 775.687.7009
800.822.2222 Customer Svc
Fax 775.687.7098

Banc of America Agency of Nevada, Inc.

NV2-130-02-23
600 East William, Suite 208
Carson City, NV 89701

Sapervisory Office

6900 Westcliff Drive, 3rd Floor
Las Vegas, NV 89145
702.654.6899

A nonbank subsidiary of

Bank of America.
/I/.

L

783-1 090\

Gloria Kenyon with 22 years
manicuring experience would
be happy to solve your
nail problems.

1456 Hwy 395
Gardnerville at A La Carte Nails

Richard Caesar cleans up!

Rodney gives Mike
A bad timel!

A

Please Support The
Pot-of-gold!

Jeanene Kapler
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Clmpter Past Presidents

1891-92
1992-33
1893-84
1894-85
1995-36
1996-397
1897-88
1998-99
1838-00
2000-01
2001-02
2002-03

Bill Depew, Charter
Doug Tucker
Eston “Hed” Baker
Bill Shay

Hay Hoyt

Lon A. Curtis

Elza Turkington
Bob Minton
Hodney Snead
Fred Hersey

Clay Hill

Grady Goodwin
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INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Dorman Dane 265-9096
Vice President Dennis King 7828474
Sec.-Treas. Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sgt.-at-arms Em Dane 2659096
Imm. Past Pres. Grady Goodwin (623) 975-1108
Grand Bd. Member  Clay Hill 265-1030
3 Yr. Director Ron Pierini 7829903
2 Yr. Director Fred Hersey 266-3435
1 Yr. Director Dick Upton 782-5242

Perm. Director Lon Curtis, P.G.P. (530) 826-0858
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